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November 28-29, 2020 

St. Michael Catholic Church Mission Statement: 

We, the parish family of St. Michael Catholic Church, following in the footsteps of the Lord, are a Eucharistic  

community of faith.  Nourished by the Sacraments and the Word, we strive to reflect Christ’s light to the world 

through worship, education and service. 

 

Rev. Jesse Perez 

Pastor 

fatherjesse@stmikescanoncity.org 

 

 

Parish Office: 

1016 Mystic Avenue 

Cañon City, CO  81212-3042 

Office:  (719)-275-7549 

 

 

Parish Office Hours: 

Monday through Thursday 

9:30 a.m. to noon & 

1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m.  

Fridays 9:30 a.m. to noon 

 

 

Parish Staff: 

 

Jeff Worley 

Director of Missionary Discipleship 

discipleship@stmikescanoncity.org 

 

Nicole Worley 

Assistant to the 

Director of Missionary Discipleship 

 

 

Stephanie Nolan 

Pastor’s Secretary/Receptionist 

office@stmikescanoncity.org 

 

 

Bill Rutherford 

Bookkeeper 

business@stmikescanoncity.org 

 

 

Mike Nolan  

Music 

music@stmikescanoncity.org 

 

 

Manny Sosa 

Maintenance 

maintenance@stmikescanoncity.org 

 

Weekend Mass Schedule: 

Saturdays:  4:30 p.m. 

Sundays:  9:00 a.m. 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Saturdays beginning at 3:00 p.m. 

 

Website: 

www.stmikescanoncity.org 

 

She will bear a son �

and you are to name him Jesus,�

because he will save his people �

from their sins.   Matthew 1:21�

The Nativity of the Lord 

Watch, therefore; you do not know when 

the lord of the house is coming, whether in 

the evening, or at midnight, or at cockcrow, 

or in the morning.   Mark 13:33�37�
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      St. Michael’s Catholic Church                          Cañon City, Colorado 

Adoration of the Eucharist: 

Eucharistic Adoration will continue on Tuesdays in 

The Main Church from 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. and 

on Wednesdays in the Main Church beginning at  

12 p.m. and continuing through the night until  

8 a.m. Mass Thursday morning.   

Adoration will continue after Mass until  

approximately 10:15 a.m. concluding with Benediction.  

Contact Jeff Worley for more info: 269-1278. 

PARISH  SUPPORT  

November 23

rd

, 2020 

 

Please note: Due to early printing deadlines for the 

Thanksgiving holiday, financial amounts from the 

November 22/23 weekend collections were not  

available but will be added to next week’s bulletin 

December 5 & 6). 

 

Thank you for your continuing generosity. 

Emergency Prayer Chain:  (719)-275-5970  

or (719)-269-7316 

 

PRAYER GROUP   

Meets Wednesday mornings in the school meeting room. 

8:45—9:45 a.m. Scripture Study 

9:45 a.m. Prayer Meeting   

All are welcome. 

 

 SEWING & CRAFTING CLUB 

1

st

 Tuesday each month @ 10 a.m.  

in the school meeting room.  (September thru May)�

Continuing next week, through Thursday, �

December 3rd, we welcome Father �

Hilario Rivera from  �

�

to preside at Masses for 

us here at St. Michaels.  Father Rivera was �

ordained in June 1976 in the Diocese of Caguas, 

Puerto Rico, which is also his place of birth. Fr. 

Rivera was commissioned as a missionary to the Diocese of San 

Cristobal de Las Casas in Chiapas, Mexico and served there 13 

years. He served the indigenous population of the Choles and Tzeltal 

and learned to speak two Mayan dialects. He also served with El �

Salvador, Nicaragua, and Guatemala, including Guatemalan �

refugees. From there, Fr. joined the Diocese of Venice, FL, and in 

addition to working with Mexican migrant workers, was the �

Directorship of Cursillos of Christianity, until later serving as �

Parochial Vicar in three parishes in the Diocese of Orlando. Serving 

there for 7 years, The Bishop petitioned him to work with the Sister 

Diocese of San Juan De La Maguana, in the Dominican Republic 

which he did; serving the marginalized communities there for 2 

years. �

�

Father Rivera speaks fluent English, Spanish & Portuguese. His 41 

years of service, 32 years of which were in missions, along with his 

Degrees in Philosophy, Theology and Counseling, and his love for 

the poor, have led him to Cross Catholic Outreach. “I consider being 

an Outreach Priest for Cross Catholic Outreach, a gift from God.”�

 �

Father Rivera will also host a Mission in Spanish �

starting Saturday, November 28 through Wednesday, 

December 2. Details are on printed flyers in the �

Gathering Space.�

JOIN ME�

THE FIRST SUNDAY OF EACH MONTH �

(NEXT Sunday � December 6th)�

to PRAY A ROSARY FOR THE UNBORN�

 at 3:00 P.M.�

AT THE MEMORIAL FOR THE UNBORN �

Corner of College Avenue and 10

th

 Street�

��

�

�

�

�

Beginning on October 28

th

�from 6:15 to 8:00 PM and 

continuing for six weeks through December 16

th

, St. 

Michael Parish will host�Sycamore, “an informal 

course about the Christian faith and its relevance for 

life today. It gives you space to meet other people, 

share ideas, explore your beliefs, and think about 

questions that really matter.” Each session will involve 

food and fellowship, a short film, and small�group �

discussions. Please come for this fun, faith�filled, 

FREE series in the Parish Center.��

�

WHAT PEOPLE ARE SAYING:�

“I like the sharing, how everyone is really 

open � there is no judging happening here.” �

“I enjoyed hearing what other people had to 

say � it gave me new perspectives on ques-

tions I had always wondered about.” �

“It’s nice to hear other people’s stories and 

also reflect on our own.”�

The festivity of�

Our Lady of Guadalupe�

is coming soon…..�

�

This year’s celebration �

will be held on�

Friday, December 11�

Procession at 5:00 p.m.�

Mass at 6:00 p.m.�

�

Please consider your participation �

in this beautiful celebration.  �

We are in need of:�

!!! People to carry candles during the procession �

into the church !!!�

Donations of roses to present to �

Our Lady of Guadalupe�

�

Sign up sheets are located on the Guadalupe table�

in the Gathering Space.�

The 2021 Workbooks for Lectors, Gospel Readers and �

Proclaimers of the Word are in.  Lectors may pick one up at the Parish 

Office during regular office hours.  The new Liturgical year begins on 

November 28�29.  The cost is $14.00�

�

Also, the Catholic Handbook for Visiting the Sick and �

Homebound 2021 is also in.  Homebound EMHC’s may pick �

one up at the Parish Office during regular office hours.  �

The cost is $9.00�

We are looking for volunteer(s) to deliver the non�

perishable items that our parishioners donate to Loaves 

and Fishes once a week.If you are able to assist us in �

getting our donations delivered to Loaves and Fishes, 

please call the Parish Office at 275�7549 �

for more information.�

THANK YOU !!!�
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Monday, November 30� � � �Carol Powell�

8:00 a.m. Mass� � � � By: Virginia Kitten�

6:30 p.m.�� � � � � 33 Days to Morning Glory Retreat 

� � � � � � � (in the Parish Center)�

7:00 p.m.�� � � � � Mission Retreat in Spanish�

� � � � � � � Hosted by Rev. Hilario Rivera�

� � � � � � � (Main Church)�

�

Tuesday, December 1�    � � �Ila Javernick�

8:00 a.m. Mass� � � � By: Tony & Liz DiMarino�

7:00 p.m.�� � � � � Mission Retreat in Spanish�

� � � � � � � Hosted by Rev. Hilario Rivera�

� � � � � � � (Main Church)�� � � �

� �

Wednesday, December 2� � �Ila Javernick�

8:00 a.m. Mass� � � � By: Julie Payne�

� � � � � � � �

8:45 a.m.�� � � � � Scripture Study�

� � � � � � � (in school meeting room)�

9:45 a.m.�� � � � � Prayer Meeting� � �

�

6:15�8:00 p.m.�� � � � Sycamore Program �

� � � � � � � (in the Parish Center)� � � �

�

7:00 p.m.�� � � � � Mission Retreat in Spanish�

� � � � � � � Hosted by Rev. Hilario Rivera�

� � � � � � � (Main Church)�

�

Thursday, December 3�   � � The the Health & Well Being of:�

� � � � � � � Brittany Foster�

� � � � � � � By: Jim & Eileen Cain�

�

1st Friday, December 4� � � �Isabelle Koroshetz�

8:00 a.m. Mass� � � � By: Dolph & Phyllis Koroshetz�

�

7:00 p.m.�� � � � � Vespers (In the Main Church)�

� � � � � � � �

1st Saturday, December 5� � The the Health & Well Being of:�

8:00 a.m. Mass� � � � The Runck Family�

� � � � � � � By: The Worley Family�

4:30 p.m. Mass� � � � �Anthony Lippis�

       By: Frank & Janie Adamic� �

� � � � � � �     � � � � � � �

Sunday, December 6� �  � �Bob Rector�

9:00 a.m. Mass�    By: Rolly & Ronda Kuhlmann�

� � � � � � � For All Parishioners�

�

�

… and for those who have died from the coronavirus, may 

they know the peace of joy of God’s love through all eternity.�

     First Sunday of Advent       November 28

th 

– 29

th

,  2020 

Weekly Calendar & Mass Intentions:                                                        

November 30

th 

— December 6

th

, 2020 

Daily Mass in St. Michael Main Church 

Readings for the Week of November 29

th

 

�

Sunday:�

Is 63:16b�17, 19b; 64:2�7/Ps 80:2�3, 15�16, 18�19 [4]/�

1 Cor 1:3�9/Mk 13:33�37�

Monday:�

Rom 10:9�18/Ps 19:8, 9, 10, 11 [10]/Mt 4:18�22�

Tuesday:�

Is 11:1�10/ Ps 72:1�2, 7�8, 12�13, 17 [cf. 7]/Lk 10:21�24�

Wednesday:�

Is 25:6�10a/Ps 23:1�3a, 3b�4, 5, 6 [6cd]/Mt 15:29�37�

Thursday:�

Is 26:1�6/Ps 118:1 and 8�9, 19�21, 25�27a [26a]/Mt 7:21, 24�27�

Friday:�

Is 29:17�24/Ps 27:1, 4, 13�14 [1a]/Mt 9:27�31�

Saturday:�

Is 30:19�21, 23�26/Ps 147:1�2, 3�4, 5�6 [cf. Is 30:18d]/�

Mt 9:35�10:1, 5a, 6�8�

Next Sunday:�

Is 40:1�5, 9�11/Ps 85:9�10, 11�12, 13�14 [8]/2 Pt 3:8�14/Mk 1:1�8�

St. Michael has several ways in which we support each other in 

special personal prayer.  Our goal is to make everyone aware of 

the most immediate needs in an appropriate and respectful way.  

Please remember to follow the guidelines listed on the sign�in 

sheet.  The intent is to make us aware of a current illness or 

death that has taken place within the past month.�

�

PRAYER CORNER   

Warren & Liz Babilot    Patti Bullock  

Louisa Dealejandro      Irene Delgado   

Sharon Delgado      The Delgado Family 

Jackie Dierks      Monsignor Dan Huber  

Joe Kahnke       Kathy Kearney  

Dolph Koroshetz     Ray Lopez   

Father Kevin Novack      Clare Reynolds  

Deacon Merle Runck           Alice Thomas  

Dick Tomsick      Sheila Young 

  

“(Therefore) Pray for one another … The fervent prayer of a righteous�

person is very powerful”  James 5:16�

�

The Prayer Corner Sign�in Sheet is located in the Gathering Space.�

Please print legibly, thank you!�

�

Please note: Due to early printing deadlines for the �

Thanksgiving holiday, any new names requested from the �

prayer list on the weekend of November 21 & 22, will be added 

to next week’s bulletin (December 5 & 6).�

 Liturgical Ministers’ Schedule 

Liturgical 

Ministers 

Saturday 

December 5, 2020 

4:30 p.m. Mass 

Sunday 

December 6, 2020 

9:00 a.m. Mass 

Altar 

Servers 

Adult Altar Servers 

 

Adult Altar Servers 

Lectors 

  1) Jeff Worley 

  2) Adam Worley  

     1) Janice Chiaro 

     2) Mark Chiaro  

Sacristan 

Pat Ruder 

Mary Manchester 

 

 

Hospitality 

Lorraine Kennec 

Ralph Kunselman 

Julio Ramirez 

Maria Velazquez 

 

HM Coord - Sandi Miller 

Dave Ackerman 

Rosie Arnett 

Sean Arnett 

Mary Ann Garcia 

 

HM Coord - Ken Burger 

EMHC 

Frank Adamic  

Janie Adamic 

Beth Webster - middle 

Dave Knellinger 

Edie Knellinger - middle 

Gloria Strom 

Christmas Flower Fund�

All are welcome to help contribute to our �

depleted Flower Fund for the holiday season.  

If you would like to make a contribution in 

your name or in memory of a loved one, �

flower envelopes are on the entry tables �

                            in the Gathering Space.�
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FORMATION�

�

Forming individuals, the parish, and community�

to fully live as authentic disciples of Jesus Christ, �

and fruitful members of His Church.�

 

LIVE THE LITURGY 

Inspiration for the week 

 

Be watchful! Be alert! The core 

message of Advent cannot be 

more direct or simple. As those 

who are postured in a spirit of readiness and �

anticipation, we must always be attentive and vigilant. 

We have to be ready not only for the anticipated �

arrival of our Lord, but watchful and attentive to the 

unexpected visit as well. While we know that the Christ 

is coming, we also do not know the exact time. �

Cultivating this expectant attitude is the purpose of 

this season. It is easy to grow slack, inattentive, and 

too self�assured. We can easily deaden ourselves to the 

wonder and surprise of God’s presence. We get so �

absorbed in so many other distractions that it can seem 

like Christ’s second coming, and even Christ’s coming 

in time are of lesser importance. When it finally dawns 

on us that we have wandered far away from where we 

need to be, and lost our attentiveness and focus, we 

will wonder how this all happened. We may even try to 

put the onus on God and blame God for a lack of �

involvement or presence. We are the ones, who 

through our own choice, put the distance in our �

relationship and lost touch. Now it’s time to come back 

and perk ourselves up a bit!�

PASTOR’S  PAGE 

Reverend Jesse L. Perez 

�
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The RELIGIOUS EDUCATION YEAR�

IS  HERE !!!�

�

Classes have already started Sundays at 10:30 a.m. �

If you are the parent of a child(ren) & have not yet 

registered for religious educa�on and/or �

 Confirma�on classes, �

or if you have any ques�ons, �

                        please call Jeff or Nicki at 719�269�1278.�

�

�

Lastly, if you know of anyone who wishes to enter 

into the rich journey of the Catholic Faith (or if 

there is someone you would like to invite into the 

Church), the Rite of Chris�an Ini�a�on for Adults 

(RCIA) has also be started on Sundays at 10:30 a.m. 

in the school mee�ng room.  There is s�ll �me to register!�

For ques�ons about RCIA, �

please call Sid Manchego at 719�431�2115.�

The Homeless Outreach Team is in need 

of contributions to hand out to the �

homeless in our community with the �

winter weather approaching.  Items in 

need (new, not used please): coats, hats, 

gloves, hand warmers, heavy socks, thermoses, tents, 

tarps, sleeping bags, blankets, pillows, \$20 gas cards.  

Donated items can be brought to the St. Michael 

Church Gathering Space to be collected for �

distribution.�

For any questions or concerns, contact Anna Carochi 

at 719�371�3525�

Our parish has started observing a 

one��me monthly Catholic �

tradi�on of�First Friday Vespers. 

Vespers is the Evening Prayer of 

thanksgiving and praise which is�

part of the Liturgy of the Hours, also known as the Divine 

Office. This is a form of communal worship during which 

the Blessed Sacrament will be exposed, and, in keeping 

with the intent of First Friday, we will adore Jesus’ Sacred 

Heart. Our next First Friday Vespers service will be held in 

the main church from 6:00 to 7:00 PM on December 4th. 

Please join us in this beau�ful ancient prayer! �

Our seminarian from the Diocese of Pueblo, 

Nadin Williams Ospino, will be here with us 

during part of his holiday vacation from �

Assumption Seminary.  He will be assisting 

Father Jesse with Masses while he is here.�

Our Seminarian Fund is very depleted at this 

time.  We would like to respectfully ask for 

donations to replenish this fund so we may offer Nadin a 

stipend for the time he is donating to us during his break.�

GREAT NEWS!!! We have also been informed that Nadin 

will be ordained to Deaconate and the Priesthood in the 

spring of 2021! Please prayerfully consider helping us to 

rebuild our Seminarian Fund so that we can help him 

with the expenses of his upcoming ordination. �

Give in thanksgiving.  “The nuns left lasting  

impressions on me, writes a donor.  “I shall 

always be grateful for my Catholic  

education.”  Please join in thanking the  

thousands of senior Catholic sisters,  

brothers, and religious order priests who 

worked tirelessly to educate the young and 

serve those in need.  On December 12th & 13th  

we will have a 2nd collection for the Retirement 

Fund for Religious, which helps hundreds of 

religious communities care for aging members.  Please give  

generously.  More information about the Retirement Fund for  

Religious can be found at: www.retiredreligious.org     

Envelopes are on the Gathering Space tables. 
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Forming individuals, the parish, and community�

to fully live as authentic disciples of Jesus Christ, �

and fruitful members of His Church.�

 

LIVE THE LITURGY 

Inspiration for the week 

 

Be watchful! Be alert! The core 

message of Advent cannot be 

more direct or simple. As those 

who are postured in a spirit of readiness and �

anticipation, we must always be attentive and vigilant. 

We have to be ready not only for the anticipated �

arrival of our Lord, but watchful and attentive to the 

unexpected visit as well. While we know that the Christ 

is coming, we also do not know the exact time. �

Cultivating this expectant attitude is the purpose of 

this season. It is easy to grow slack, inattentive, and 

too self�assured. We can easily deaden ourselves to the 

wonder and surprise of God’s presence. We get so �

absorbed in so many other distractions that it can seem 

like Christ’s second coming, and even Christ’s coming 

in time are of lesser importance. When it finally dawns 

on us that we have wandered far away from where we 

need to be, and lost our attentiveness and focus, we 

will wonder how this all happened. We may even try to 

put the onus on God and blame God for a lack of �

involvement or presence. We are the ones, who 

through our own choice, put the distance in our �

relationship and lost touch. Now it’s time to come back 

and perk ourselves up a bit!�
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The RELIGIOUS EDUCATION YEAR�

IS  HERE !!!�

�

Classes have already started Sundays at 10:30 a.m. �

If you are the parent of a child(ren) & have not yet 

registered for religious educa�on and/or �

 Confirma�on classes, �

or if you have any ques�ons, �

                        please call Jeff or Nicki at 719�269�1278.�

�
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Lastly, if you know of anyone who wishes to enter 

into the rich journey of the Catholic Faith (or if 

there is someone you would like to invite into the 

Church), the Rite of Chris�an Ini�a�on for Adults 

(RCIA) has also be started on Sundays at 10:30 a.m. 

in the school mee�ng room.  There is s�ll �me to register!�

For ques�ons about RCIA, �

please call Sid Manchego at 719�431�2115.�

The Homeless Outreach Team is in need 

of contributions to hand out to the �

homeless in our community with the �

winter weather approaching.  Items in 

need (new, not used please): coats, hats, 

gloves, hand warmers, heavy socks, thermoses, tents, 

tarps, sleeping bags, blankets, pillows, \$20 gas cards.  

Donated items can be brought to the St. Michael 

Church Gathering Space to be collected for �

distribution.�

For any questions or concerns, contact Anna Carochi 

at 719�371�3525�

Our parish has started observing a 

one��me monthly Catholic �

tradi�on of�First Friday Vespers. 

Vespers is the Evening Prayer of 

thanksgiving and praise which is�

part of the Liturgy of the Hours, also known as the Divine 

Office. This is a form of communal worship during which 

the Blessed Sacrament will be exposed, and, in keeping 

with the intent of First Friday, we will adore Jesus’ Sacred 

Heart. Our next First Friday Vespers service will be held in 

the main church from 6:00 to 7:00 PM on December 4th. 

Please join us in this beau�ful ancient prayer! �

Our seminarian from the Diocese of Pueblo, 

Nadin Williams Ospino, will be here with us 

during part of his holiday vacation from �

Assumption Seminary.  He will be assisting 

Father Jesse with Masses while he is here.�

Our Seminarian Fund is very depleted at this 

time.  We would like to respectfully ask for 

donations to replenish this fund so we may offer Nadin a 

stipend for the time he is donating to us during his break.�

GREAT NEWS!!! We have also been informed that Nadin 

will be ordained to Deaconate and the Priesthood in the 

spring of 2021! Please prayerfully consider helping us to 

rebuild our Seminarian Fund so that we can help him 

with the expenses of his upcoming ordination. �

Give in thanksgiving.  “The nuns left lasting  

impressions on me, writes a donor.  “I shall 

always be grateful for my Catholic  

education.”  Please join in thanking the  

thousands of senior Catholic sisters,  

brothers, and religious order priests who 

worked tirelessly to educate the young and 

serve those in need.  On December 12th & 13th  

we will have a 2nd collection for the Retirement 

Fund for Religious, which helps hundreds of 

religious communities care for aging members.  Please give  

generously.  More information about the Retirement Fund for  

Religious can be found at: www.retiredreligious.org     

Envelopes are on the Gathering Space tables. 


